	
	


Papers show ferry tender ‘was a sham’
The Herald, 14th September 2007
David Ross, Highland Correspondent
The last Labour executive's attempt to tender Caledonian MacBrayne's Gourock-Dunoon ferry route was a sham designed to clear the way for Western Ferries to win a monopoly of all vehicle traffic, it is claimed today.

In the end there were no tenders, not even from CalMac, which lost £2.5m on the route last year. But despite this temporary embarrassment to the Scottish Government, its approach has borne the desired fruit, according to Professor Neil Kay, a leading authority on the ferry industry.

The Dunoon-based academic has published on his website a series of documents, disclosed after an appeal to the Scottish Information Commissioner. He requested 34 documents. Twelve were withheld and others heavily censored.
He claims that even in their incomplete form they prove that while the executive was ostensibly preparing to tender the route, in private there was a dialogue with privately-owned Western Ferries and officials of Argyll and Bute Council.

The focus of this dialogue was a proposed Users' Charter on fares and level of service, expressly predicated on Western Ferries being the sole vehicle-carrying operator on the route. Mr Kay questions the probity of the executive having such discussions when the route was about to be subject to competitive tendering.

He said: "The documents show the executive was enthusiastic about a Users' Charter and clearly understood it meant Western Ferries becoming sole provider of a vehicle-carrying ferry service, as now looks increasingly likely. The dialogue was based on CalMac ceasing to run a car ferry at all, yet the public position was quite different."

He said just one example was a document detailing a meeting with Gordon Ross, managing director of Western Ferries (WF), at which "the minister indicated that the executive might still have to go through the tender process but that the outcome he had just described was attractive".

Mr Kay stressed that "Western Ferries have done nothing wrong, they were simply looking after their shareholders' interests".

Mr Ross said: "We offered a Users' Charter to the executive because we recognised there would be some local concern if we ever became sole provider of vehicle-carrying ferry services. But it became academic because ministers decided to go ahead with a commercial tender. All Western has ever been after is a truly level playing field where we are not competing with a subsidised service."

A government spokesperson said: "This correspondence obviously predates the current Scottish Government. The submission makes clear Western Ferries' hopes that by offering a Users' Charter, ministers of the day would drop the tender process for the route."

